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INFORMATION BULLETIN 
 

Bulletin #: I2020-106 

Date:  Oct. 6, 2020 

To: Ontario Soccer; District Membership, ORA, Associate Members 

CC:  Ontario Soccer Board of Directors, Staff 

From:  Bjorn Osieck, Director, Business Operations  

Subject:  2021 Ontario Cup Rule Change – Division Eligibility       

 
The Ontario Cup, Ontario Soccer’s Provincial Soccer Championship, is the largest and oldest Club 
competition of its kind in Canada. The first Ontario Cup was staged in 1915 and has operated 
annually, with the exception of the World War II period and during the 2020 COVID-19 pandemic. 
Ontario Soccer’s 2021 Ontario Cup will mark the 105th year of the Competition. 
 
Each year, 12,000 athletes from all across the province compete for the Championship. The 
competition commences in May, with more than 600 teams drawn into either a Knock-Out round or a 
Round-Robin style tournament. The Ontario Cup Tournament culminates with the Final Round hosted 
at the Ontario Soccer Centre in Vaughan, Ontario, with the added prize of a National Club 
Championship in the Under 15's, Under 17's, Men's and Women's divisions. The Ontario Cup is 
classified under Long Term Player Development as a “Soccer For Life” competition. 
 
The Ontario Cup is open to teams from Under 13 to Senior Open. Previously, teams were only 
permitted to enter the Ontario Cup in the division in which they were registered.  For example, if a 
team was registered as an Under 17 team, the team was required to enter the Under 17 division of the 
Ontario Cup. 
 
This Ontario Cup Competition Rule has been reviewed and will be changing for the 2021 edition of 
Ontario Cup. 
 
In 2021, teams that enter the Ontario Cup, must enter the division which matches the League age 
and division which the team is competing in.   
 
For example, if a team made up of Under 17 aged players is playing in an Under 21 League, then the 
team must enter the Under 21 division of the Ontario Cup. 
 
Teams that are registered as “Tournament Teams” and are not playing in a League, must enter the 
Ontario Cup in the division to which they are registered. 
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How do I stay connected to Ontario Soccer?  
 
For further information please refer to the latest bulletins on the COVID-19 Updates page, which has 
all the latest information from Ontario Soccer, as well as resources for your members. Please 
consider placing a dedicated link to the COVID-19 Updates on the homepage on your website.  
 
If you have not subscribed to our weekly e-Newsletter, Subscribe to INSIDE THE 18. Follow us on 
Twitter, Facebook, Instagram and YouTube.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact Bjorn Osieck, Director, Business Operations.  

https://www.ontariosoccer.net/page/show/5697170-covid-19-updates
https://www.ontariosoccer.net/page/show/5697170-covid-19-updates
https://www.ontariosoccer.net/newsletter
https://twitter.com/OntarioIsSoccer
https://www.facebook.com/OntarioIsSoccer/
https://www.instagram.com/ontario_soccer
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCQWRAQWjOj39SyyiSEmSiPA
mailto:bosieck@ontariosoccer.net

